
        

State of California Department of Transportation 

COMMUTER ALERT May 11, 2022 

Release Number: 22-28 
District: 12 (Orange County) 
Contact: Nathan.Abler@dot.ca.gov  
Phone: (657) 650-5146 
 

Overnight Caltrans Bridge Maintenance on I-5 in the City of Irvine 
 

Orange County – The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) is scheduled 
to conduct bridge maintenance on the Jeffrey Road and Yale Avenue bridges over 
Interstate 5 (I-5) in the City of Irvine from Wednesday, May 18 to Friday, July 29 from 
7:00 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.  
 
Please note there may be loud noise due to construction from 7:00 pm to midnight 
from Wednesday, May 18 to Friday, May 27. This is part of the ongoing bridge 
maintenance project to repair and reinforce the roadway bridges located on I-5 in 
Orange County, which is expected to be completed by August 2022. This bridge 
maintenance project aims to extend the useful service life of the bridge superstructure 
by preventing the intrusion of moisture from getting into the bridge deck cracks, joint 
seals, and bearing pads.  
 
Due to the nature of the work to be performed, there will be single-lane closures 
periodically during the project dates.   
 
Caltrans appreciates the public’s patience while we perform this work. Message signs 
will notify drivers of any closures. The work schedule is subject to change due to traffic 
incidents, weather, availability of equipment and/or materials, and/or construction-
related issues.  
 

For more information and updates, you may contact the District 12 Public Information 
Office at (657) 328-6000 or on social media via Twitter @CaltransOC, Facebook 
@CaltransOC and Instagram @CaltransOC.  
 

For those with sensory disabilities requiring alternate formats (i.e. Braille, large print, 
sign language interpreter, etc.) and those needing information in a language other 
than English, please contact Nathan Abler at (657) 650-5146 or TTY 711. 
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